WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

PLAYGROUNDS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 22 SEPTEMBER 2011, 7.30PM  IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL

                                                           MINUTES
                                                                        ACTION
Present: Councillors: Mr M May (Chairman); Mrs M Diccox; Mrs E Evans;
                Non-Council members: Mr A Duckett (for Worton & Cheverell Football Club);

Mr C Donegan (for Children’s Playgroup).

Apologies: Mr M Page.
Also present: Mr P Baxter (Clerk).
11/12/025 Declarations of interest

There were none.

11/12/026 Minutes of the last meeting
The Minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman.
11/12/027 Matters arising from the minutes
The Chairman noted that there remained one non-councillor vacancy on the Committee and asked members to consider a suitable candidate for approach. The other outstanding actions for the Committee are covered on the agenda for this meeting.
11/12/028 The design and costings of Sign Boards
The Clerk referred to example artwork previously circulated, and explained the significant features. The Chairman led a discussion that covered the construction, colouring, sizes, script content, options for surface finishing, and costings.
Mrs Evans proposed, and Mrs Diccox seconded, with all agreed, that the Committee recommend to the Council that the artwork be accepted, with the addition of the word ‘only’ on the Junior Playground sign, that anti-graffiti coatings be specified, and that the ‘kit-form’ construction be selected for the main entrance. The Clerk was asked to continue with comparative pricing estimates, and Mr Donegan undertook to make enquiries as well.
Mr May reported that the Village Hall Committee and Youth Club Committee are supportive of the proposed entrance sign design and would be willing to contribute to the cost, subject to amount and a reasonable ratio for sharing being agreed.

11/12/029 Drainage works to pitch area 

The Clerk reported that quotations were now to hand for the proposed works to improve ground drainage near the BMX track, to the benefit of the football pitches. The works were likely to cost in the region of £6000. However, one contractor had suggested an interim approach, in which the ground would be ‘heaved’ by a ploughing action, allowing water to drain through. This solution would cost between £500 – 600. Mr Duckett proposed, and Mr Donegan seconded, with all agreed, that this contractor should be approached to confirm that his equipment can penetrate the hard sub-strata, and if so that the Council be recommended to proceed with commissioning the work.
11/12/030 Asset management - matters arising

Grassed areas/pitches: nothing to report;
Fencing: Mr May reported that he had inspected the hole reported in the fence-line in the vicinity of the primary school and he did not consider it hazardous;

Youth Shelter: nothing to report;

BMX track: Mr May noted that provision will be required for surface maintenance after this winter;
Senior playground: nothing to report;

Junior (Robert’s) Playground: Mr May noted that one of the ‘pencils’ had snapped off at its base, due to rot. The resulting stub is not considered hazardous. It was queried whether the residual pencil could be trimmed back to good wood and re-installed. Mrs Evans suggested that more equipment would improve the facility, and discussion ensued on the financial consequences of ageing on all the existing equipment. Mrs Evans undertook to seek some additional plantings, and Mr May volunteered to assist. 
Basketball Hoop: nothing to report.

11/12/022 Correspondence and circulars received
There were none.

11/12/023 Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on 19 January 2012. 

11/12/024 Items of maintenance

There were none.

The meeting closed at 8.40pm
Signed: ……………………………………………………… (Chairman) 19 January 2012
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